
MARK WARNER’S PARTY
There’s an underlying tension here at YearlyKos,
as 2008 presidential candidates try to figure
out how to engage with the blogosphere. The two
biggest blogosphere darlings, Gore and Feingold,
probably figured they were better off marketing
a movie than preaching to the choir. But many of
the other potential candidates did show up:
Governors Richardson,Vilsack, Warner, and
General Clark. (Senator Boxer is not a
candidate, but if she were, her stock would be
falling, because she endorsed Lieberman
yesterday.) Those with real affinities have
joined a panel. Richardson endorsed Jerome a
Paris’ (and Meteor Blades’) energy plan. General
Clark wowed a lot of people with his scientific
knowledge (apparently he goofed on some
scientific formula, though I didn’t see it), and
Vilsack will join Teacherken to talk about
education this morning.

Mark Warner, though, chose a different approach.
Millionaires, you see, can throw a mean party.

Warner rented out the entire top of the
Stratosphere, with a great spread and bars at
every corner. I’ve worked in and out of
corporate America for 25 years (and personally
witnessed Howard Dean’s phenomenal $40 million
burn). And I’ve never been to this kind of truly
excessive party.
I don’t know whether all the free food and
liquor bought our loyalty. I actually never saw
the candidate … I was much more interested in
meeting the folks from DKos. But who knows
whether that was the point? One person suggested
the real audience was Hillary, a giant pissing
contest over who could blow money with the
greatest abandon. “Hillary, money is no object.”

Apparently, the blogosphere is the new Iowa.
There are worse ways to travel.
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